Hartford Planning Board 
Meeting Minutes: January 6, 2014
Present: Arthur Harvey (Chair), Jim Driscoll (Vice-Chair), Laurie Babineau (Secretary), Peggy Matthews, Deb Harris, 

Attending: Gary McFarland (applicant), Kim Visbaras (Representing Mr. McFarland), Thomas Walling (Applicant)

Meeting Convened: 7:05pm

Meeting Minutes for December approved.

New Business: 
Item One: Jumping ahead to this item as it may have bearing on the applications currently before the Planning Board. 
The board of selectmen would like the planning board to discuss the idea of adopting a policy to require DEP certification by contractors to work in shore land areas. This requirement could pertain to contractors hired by the town and contractors performing work that has been approved by the planning board. 
*The Hartford Planning Board will, by unanimous, vote adopt the DEP guide and inspection policy when reviewing Shore Land Zoning Applications.  See attached supplement. 

Old Business: 
Item One: : Permit Application: Gary McFarland, U6 Lot 9, Bear Pond, 10 South Blueberry Drive. Inconsideration of the "right of way" ownership and the lot boundaries. 
Deb Harris obtained and reviewed deeds for the property going back to 1959. The same information was presented to the board by Kim Visbaras, Owner of Visbaras Law, LLC and Excalibur Title Company of Maine, LLC. Lewiston/Auburn. As written in the deeds of the McFarland property and the abutting properties, the boundary lines jump over the right of way road and is not owned by Mr. McFarland. The property is considered to be two lots and the application to build a 24' x 32' garage on the back lot with the above mentioned DEP certification law the application is approved with 4 in favor and 1 abstained. Appropriate permit forms completed and signed. Deb Harris will send copies to the town office and property owner.

New Business:
Item Two: Shore Land Zoning Application: Thomas Walling, U0-7, 004, 13 S. McSherry Lane. Raise existing camp to install a full foundation not to exceed the 3' allowance. As the lot is small and trees are that are closest to the camp will have to be removed to allow access to the work area with out damaging septic and leech field. The tree removal with consideration of the tree canopy being changed will be left to the consideration of the CEO, Bill Kennedy. Jim Driscoll will make sure the DEP law (certified in erosion control practices by the department) will be in place.

Jim Driscoll has removed himself from voting on this application due to conflict of interest.

Application approved, unanimous. Permit and all paper work filled and signed. Deb Harris will send copies to the town office and property owner.

Item Three: Cleaning up the meeting format for the new year. All members considered this meeting running well.  Primary consideration for all meetings is to maintain focus and stick to the topic and facts at hand.

 Meeting Adjourned: 8:10pm

Agenda:

• Nothing at this time.
